
Campbell Township 

Minutes 

June 11, 2020 

7:00 pm 

 

Supervisor Brian Thompson called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

Present:  Brian Thompson, Linda Willison, Dan Jackson, Marshann Ludema.  Absent:  Larry 

Patrick 

Visitors: 10 

Pledge to flag was given. 

Minutes of May meeting were read and approved.  (Dan, Linda) 

Fire Department – Paul Immoos reported that 

• there is no longer warranty coverage on truck 1201.  He is still working with Spencer 

Equipment for truck repairs.   

• Campbell Township fire department responded to a small fire at Herbrucks Poultry 

Ranch. 

• Pancake Breakfast is coming up. 

Park – Joe Fahrni reported that the Campbell Township Park is now fully opened with a couple 

of changes – there will be no organized recreation this year due to COVID-19 and bathrooms 

will be closed.  Two Port-a-Johns are available. 

One of Campbell Township’s residents thanked the township for the dust control that was 

recently applied. 

New Business – Darby Road Bridge estimate for culvert and backfill is $18.406.00 and can still 

be completed this year if approved.  Motion made by Dan, supported by Linda to approve the 

contract.  Carried.  Contract was signed. 

Brian reported that Paul Spitzley, Ionia County Road Department head has resigned.  Ionia 

County is accepting resumes for the position. 

Linda reported that bank CD rates are flat at the present time. 

Bills totaling $11,408.70 were approved for payment.  (Dan, Brian) 

Financial Report was approved as presented.  (Dan, Linda)  

Motion was made to adjourn at 7:22 pm.  (Dan, Marshann)  Carried 

Marshann Ludema, Clerk 


